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Technology wrangler
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Chuuk faculty
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FSM-FMI
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FSM-FSM
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National faculty
Don Buden
X

National faculty
Paul Gallen
National faculty
Raynaldo Garcia
X

National faculty
Roldan Laguerta
X

National Staff
Bruce Robert
National staff
Eugene Edmund
Pohnpei 
Albert Amson
Pohnpei faculty
Romino Victor
Pohnpei faculty
Salba Silbanuz
Pohnpei faculty

Semens James

Yap staff
Moses Faimau
X




	Additional Attendees:
	President Joseph Daisy, Director Francisco Mendiola, and Dennis Gearhart


	Agenda/Major Topics of Discussion:

	Old business  : 

New business:

· Welcome to new members

· Clarify that the secretariat for the committee is the Division of Facilities, Maintenance, and Campus Security

· Selection of officers for 2012-2013 academic year:

· Chair: Dana Lee Ling
· Vice-Chair: Withheld pending acceptance of position
· Secretary: Cindy Pastor
· Technology wrangler: Ami Thozes
· The committee should address the problem of people making noise outside of office windows. The Director of Academic Programs has suggested some ideas to discourage people from sitting on the wall. Also, shouldn't there be some places students can go to hang out where they aren't bothering other people? Previously, the idea of putting benches under the walkway (away from the offices) was suggested.  That might help. 
[Time is reserved here for the contributor to speak to the committee on this matter]

Contributor noted that noise of students on the benches in front of south, faculty building and in doorwells on the ends is problematic. He presented a petition on this matter signed by seven faculty members in the building. Calling security does not solve the problem; the contributor would have to call security many times a day. Students need a place to gather away from the faculty buildings. The DAP suggested prickly bushes along the wall. During orientation students should be counseled to remain quiet on campus. Huts for the students are needed; and benches elsewhere on campus would help. Signs were installed asking for quiet, but they were ripped down, and profanity was written on them.

A faculty member from Pohnpei campus noted there were noise problems outside of their classrooms, too.

The Director of Facilities, Maintenance, and Campus Security (DFMCS) noted that benches are planned, but not yet funded. There is no funding to build huts or install benches at this time. 

As a statistical note, not all faculty members in the building were approached to sign.  For example, Chairman Lee was not. Whether noise is an issue for a majority of faculty members in the building is unclear. There is, however, a clear and present need for more informal, study spaces near the classroom buildings. 

The president joined the meeting and noted that the cabinet had, also, discussed this issue. He would like to see a covered, but otherwise open, study space - much like the Pohnpei campus nahs located between the B building and the south, (F2) faculty building. 

The chair noted that when he had lectured on the lawn in the proposed location, he had attracted the attention of the instructors and students in the B building. The design of those classrooms funnels sound from the north and south. As a student once noted to Lee (prior to the existence of the south, faculty building), "I am absent [from my class in B201] because I can hear the instructor from across the street. I sit there and take notes."

A location near the classrooms is desirable, and finding a location that does not create a problematic sound foot print will be the challenge. In the meeting the chair suggested a location east of the A building.  After the meeting another faculty member thought that due west of the B building might also work.
· The ESS instructor is teaching courses related to health and fitness, he has become more concerned that the environment (the classroom he is using) is conducive to learning. He is handling a resistance training course which he conducts in the fitness room and he has initiated an effort to maintain and clean the room and has also motivated his class to help him and the FITNESS club to cooperate maintaining the cleanliness and neatness inside the room. As a member of the committee, he wants to ask if we can include the following concerns in the next meeting related to this fitness room: 
a. replacement of windows like the glass
b. repainting of walls
c. improvement of the pathway by maybe putting some rocks to prevent mud or dirt from going inside the room
d. other things, if necessary
The ESS instructor would also like the committee members to visit the place in their free time, if possible, so as to give more suggestions.  Besides, this facility is open to anyone who desires to maintain and improve their fitness. 
The ESS instructor said that he started using the room last week, and he noticed lots of problems.  Director Mendiola said that a request should be made through the VPA so repairs can be made.  The manpower is available, only supplies to make the repairs are necessary.

This building is now an instructional area and will get priority for repairs. See the next item, too.
· In the TCO documents we presented to WASC we emphasized that forthcoming  budgets would reflect our costs more accurately. In that TCO report we openly said for fiscal year 2013 Director Mendiola asked "x" for utilities and was given "x - y" ….he asked for an amount and was given less. As inexact as that TCO report may have been, it appears that it was the beginning of what WASC was looking for. Also with the report, was the promise that these newly discovered TCO costs would be included in the budget. The restoration of the $700,000 and the increase in fees may only cover the needs expressed by Director Mendiola. Related to this, the committee recommended on April 27 that the administration explore a facilities fee. On July 6 no information on this item was available. Since that meeting the FCE chair has been informed by an administrative source that the college may be eligible for compact infrastructure monies for the maintenance of facilities. The chair is dubious that this will be the case as JEMCO has a track record of not wanting to see money spent on operations. JEMCO appears to see facilities monies as being for building and turn-over, not maintenance. Any information on the status of funding for TCO would be appreciated.

The president noted that the college had misunderstood the position of JEMCO. JEMCO will fund maintenance. The chair noted JEMCO's tendency to not want to fund ongoing operational costs. The president said that in this case JEMCO was willing to be of assistance.
· The roof on the building housing the security office, the bookstore warehouse, and the IT shop looks like a derelict Hanging Gardens of Babylon.  Trees and such are growing out of the gutters, the roof leaks, and the back of the building is littered with construction debris and such.  Meanwhile, the sister building across the way housing maintenance has a very nice-looking roof, working gutters, and an excellent, back parking lot.  Both buildings are the same age. The western building needs attention, on top and in back.  It is suggested that the roof leaks be fixed, the gutters cleaned and redone, and the back parking lot pressure washed and possibly resurfaced.  It looks very bad and will cost money soon if maintenance to the facility is not done now.

This is the same building as the weight room, it will get the attention it needs.
· On Pohnpei Campus, littering seems like a common activity.  I definitely do not see the policy being enforced.  I wonder what can be done to see this type of behavior cease or at least decrease?

On the national campus there was a need to talk to the students during orientation and set expectations. Campus cleaning was also beefed up [at the national campus]. Having enough trash cans and locating them in the appropriate places is important. The college must also communicate with the principal of Kolonia school and work with that elementary school.

The president cited a school in New England where the students so respected a long- time school janitor that the students simply would not litter and chided other students who did so. The chair noted that this does not appear likely to occur at the college as the custodial staff is on special contract and changes with some regularity. This is a complication with special contracts.

The president also suggested bathroom monitors, possibly using elders to monitor the bathrooms.
· A committee member said he was not sure if his suggestion would be in line with what FCE is tasked to do, but he will suggest it anyway. He is not sure if the college plans to help by contributing to the World Global Environment. In Samoa the Samoan National Olympic Committee (SNOC) contributes to help decrease the effects of global warming. SNOC reserved acres of land and when it hosted the Pacific Games, it had all the successful athletes (gold, silver and bronze) each plant a tree in that reserved land and now the trees are grown. The member was sure we,  also, can do something similar here with the huge amount of land we have that is covered in thick grass.

DFMCS noted that budget constraints prevent doing more with the landscaping. The chair noted that some of the trees on campus were planted by a class in the late 1990s. Other plants have been put in by students since then. The chair noted that the AFT program was the driving impetus in the landscaping at Pohnpei campus. The chair expressed the opinion that, first, landscaping should be something that a program decides that is in the interest of learning for that program. After that, the program should work with the DFMCS on improving the outdoor campus learning environment.
· What about holding another General College Clean up? We could fix up areas that have never been touched.
Noted without further comment.
· Vehicles must not be parked alongside the road way to the cafeteria.
This was stated in the meeting - no comment.
· Chairs in the student computer laboratories need replacing. Although some divisions have replaced some chairs out of division budget, academic divisions do not actually have furniture in the classrooms as a budgetary responsibility. Standard procedure is for chairs to inventory their division's student computer laboratories and prepare a furniture request to the Director of Facilities, Maintenance, and Campus Security.
This was noted without discussion.
· Did the quote come in on the seven hand crank sirens?
A single siren has been ordered to test the concept. The siren cost $160. The siren has not yet arrived.
· What is the plan for providing uninterrupted power to the administration building, LRC, and faculty building F?
A generator is being ordered. It hasn’t arrived yet.
· Where is the college on the plan for the generator for the cafeteria, dormitories, and the K building? 
The current administration building generator will be redeployed to power these buildings. A part is on order. The hope is to have a generator in place by November 
· Has the generator for the IT shop been ordered? Where in the process of construction is the new server building?
The generator has not yet been ordered. The bunker is already in place.
· Is a generator planned for the gym?
Not at this time. Discussion on this item included determining whether IOM and Pohnpei state have plans to use the gym as an emergency shelter post-typhoon. The college already plans to use the gym in this way for the dormitory students. 
· What impact, if any, does the declaration of emergency by the governor vis-à-vis PUC have on power for the Pohnpei campuses in the near future?
There is no direct impact at this time. The move was apparently made to cut short a lengthy process to increasing power generation capacity for Pohnpei.
· Was a fee schedule for use at Pohnpei campus buildings ever set up? At the July 6 meeting it was reported that, "Pohnpei campus is apparently still not using a fee schedule.  Requests are still being referred to a committee. Director Mendiola continues to recommend that a fee schedule based on operation and maintenance costs be drawn up. The director is ready and willing to work with Pohnpei campus on developing a fee schedule."
Yes, assistance was given to the acting campus dean on this matter.
· Has the college contacted and begun work with IOM and FSM on the ERP? At the July 6 meeting it was reported that the cabinet might meet with Ashley Carl of IOM.
IOM has been in contact with the college. The college has not yet reached out to the FSM Office of Emergency Management to coordinate plans with that office.
· Is there an update on the facilities master plan? Are targets being set? 
Targets are not yet in place in the integrated master plan. Targets have to be set in all areas, but the baselines are not yet known, so setting target performance is not possible at this time. The college is working with a private consulting firm on developing a space utilization audit and plan. At this time the "ball" is with the consultant and the college awaits their proposal to do this work.
· Is there any progress to report on the facilities plan at this point? Is this the same as the space utilization audit?  See 25.
· Is there any news on the space utilization plan/audit? See 25.
· Is the college continuing to make progress on matters related to recommendation six on physical resources as cited by WASC?
Time constraints did not allow this to be directly addressed except wherein it is addressed by matters being resolved above.
· Did the nursing and public health programs move from Palikir to Pohnpei campus and the ACE program move from Pohnpei to Palikir? If not, are these plans still in place or on hold pending the outcome of the space utilization audit?
The board directed that this be done by spring 2013. This was put on hold, however, when the realization was made that the nursing and public health program students need access to courses that are only taught on the Palikir site. This move is on hold pending further study of the matter.
· Was a location for a Step-Up program laboratory found?
The short answer, no. The longer answer is that possible space is believed to exist as a result of CRE vacating one wing of the old Pohnpei campus dormitory.
· At the July 6 meeting Director Mendiola noted that there was still infrastructure monies for building on the Chuuk campus permanent site. This money is not lost money at this point. The college, however, has not made a final decision on whether to move to the permanent site or not. The current site is a lease and as such is expensive. The current site is on the shore, and safety of the current site may be an issue in the event of a storm surge. The new site is well above a storm surge level. Engineers have deemed the new site safe for building. What is the status?
This was not addressed due to a lack of time.
· Which of the following recommendations that came out of the ERP exercise were approved? Are any being implemented?
ERP exercise recommendations:
•    Installation of typhoon shutters should be considered for the administration building, faculty offices, computer laps, dispensary and bookstore building to reduce facilities securing time and cost of storing lumber and plywood. 
•    Generator for the well pump needs to be considered to keep then water supply running on campus during the typhoon and recovery period.
•    Generator fuel storage tank is also needed to store sufficient fuel throughout the typhoon and recovery period.
•    A 20 foot container to store emergency supplies and equipment is also needed for storage and security.
•    That each office develop a list of supply needs for the emergency situation that should include materials and supplies such as plastic sheets, canvas and ropes, to protect the property of the college from rain and wind damage.

These recommendations were submitted to the VPA. No specific action taken to date. The director recommended that the emergency management teams should be automatically convened when the weather service announces a storm watch. Waiting for a storm warning is waiting too long. By the time a warning is issued time is running short. 
This was not addressed due to a lack of time.
· Update on CRE office renovation

· CRE Greenhouse update
All alternatives will be studied before any decision to tear down a recently built greenhouse is made.
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